
Mitchell Bean, Director – House Fiscal Agency 
124 N. Capitol Avenue, Lansing, MI 48909 
Phone: (517)373-8080, Fax: (517)373-5874 

http://www.house.mi.gov/hfa 
Page 1 of 1 

Fiscal Analysis 
HEALTH CLUB CPR EMERGENCY PLANS 
 
 

 
 
Bill/Sponsor SENATE BILL 50 (S-3), Sen. Gilda Z. Jacobs 

 
House Committee Health Policy                                                
  

Analysis Summary 
 
 
 
 

The bill would create a new act that would require health clubs to have on the 
premises at all times an automated external defibrillator and at least one 
employee who was certified in first aid and CPR.  The health club 
management would have to develop and implement emergency plans, or face 
civil penalties. 
 
Fiscal Impact 
The bill would have no fiscal impact on local government. 
 
Health clubs that violate this law may be required to pay civil fines ranging 
from $250 to $1,000, which would be deposited into the State treasury.  The 
potential fiscal impact of this bill on State government is indeterminate as no 
data are available to estimate how many violations would occur. 
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